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CALENDAR 2017 
Dates to remember... 
 

TERM 1 DATES: Wednesday 01 
February ς Friday 31 March 
 
 

STUDENT LED CONFERENCES: 
Wednesday 1 March 
(no students required at school except 
during pre-arranged conference time) 
 

WHOLE SCHOOL COLOUR RUN: 

Friday 10 March 
 

LABOR DAY PUBLIC HOLIDAY: 
(No students required at school) 
Monday 13 March 
 

REGIONAL SWIMMING: 
(Selected students) 
Friday 17 March 
 

GNPA FAMILY MOVIE NIGHT: 
Friday 24 March  
 
Grade 3/4 Writers Expo  
Tuesday March 28, 2.45 ς 3.15pm 
 

CURRICULUM DAY: 
(No students required at school) 
Friday 31 March 
 

YEAR 5/6 CAMP: 
Wednesday 26 April ς Friday 28 April 
(Notices coming home soon!) 
 
 

Tuesday 28
th

 February 2017 
Newsletter number 04 

 

 
Ferntree Gully North Primary School 

Gully View 

Excellence:  
High expectations of the whole school 

community 

Respect: 
For self and others 

Resilience: 
Engaging in challenges and learning from 

mistakes 

Integrity: 
Choosing a course of action that contributes to 

the greater good 
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PRINCIPALõS CORNER 

 

Working Bee 
The working bee will be held next Saturday 4

th
 March.  It would be great to 

see parents and children there, particularly some of our new families.  
Morning tea is provided and even if you can only come for an hour, call in. 
Please return your form to let us know if you are able to assist. There will be 
a sign-in book and if you donôt have your Working With Children Check 
yet you can organise this on line and your reference number counts as your 
card until you receive the hard copy. As a volunteer there is no cost for the 
process. The website is: 
www.workingwithchildren.vic.gov.au/home/applications/apply+for+a+check/ 

 
School Council Elections 
Our School Council election voting is well underway. You can return your 
voting slips to the office or through the classroom.  Votes will be counted 
next Monday after polling closes at 4pm. Successful candidates will be 
notified and then Tuesdayôs newsletter will announce 
the 2017 parent members of the School Council. 
 
Information Night 
Information night was fantastic.  Thank you to all the staff for their hard work 
preparing for the evening and to parents for attending. Having P-2 together 
and 3-6 helped parents see how we work together and provide a 
developmentally appropriate curriculum at all levels.  For example, it is very 
valuable for parents to see how the homework program develops over the 
years of primary school. Again, thank you to all families who attended.  I 
know our students loved showing off the classrooms to their parents. 
 
Student/parent/Teacher Interviews 
Interviews will be held on Wednesday 1

st
 March from 12pm-8pm. If you 

havenôt received your slip notifying you of your time with your child and 
teacher, please contact your childôs teacher.  This is an important 
opportunity to meet your new teacher and discuss how the transition to your 
new class has gone. At this meeting students, parents and teachers will be 
setting some first semester goals for your child. 
 
New Soft Fall 
This morning we had new soft fall brought in for our playgrounds to top up 
our base. Soft fall is not simply mulch but specially  
prepared to go under playground equipment. 
 
Movie night 
Friday 24

th
 March is our movie night. The students voted last week and the 

movie of choice is óMinionsô. Everyone is very excited.  Ticket slips went 
home last week.  If you didnôt receive yours we have some available at the 
office. 
        ..cont/2 

 

 

 

http://www.ferntree.vic.edu.au/images/P5090128.jpg
http://www.ferntree.vic.edu.au/images/P5090143.jpg
http://www.ferntree.vic.edu.au/images/P5090164.jpg
http://www.ferntree.vic.edu.au/images/P5090129.jpg
http://www.ferntree.vic.edu.au/images/P5090147.jpg
http://www.workingwithchildren.vic.gov.au/home/applications/apply+for+a+check/


 

111 Forest Road, Ferntree Gully 3156.  P. 9758 1662 E. Ferntree.gully.north.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au 
 

Ferntree Gully North Primary School 

Gully View 
 

PRINCIPALõS CORNER (continued from page 1 )  

 
District Swimming 
Last Thursday a number of students participated in the District Swimming competition. 
Congratulations to these students, particularly the first timers. It is a great effort to go and well done.  Go luck 
to those going to the next level. 
 
Leadership conference 
Congratulations to our school leaders, captains and house captains.  They proudly represented us at the 
annual Leadership Conference in the city last Friday. See the article from the students later in the newsletter. 
 
Book Club 
We have been very fortunate to have Viv Steenhuis organising our Scholastic Book Club.  Viv will continue 
working in this role but needs a helper.  If you are interested in such a role 
can you please contact the office and we can put her in touch with you. 
 
Have a great week, 
 
Sue Dean and Priscilla Salter 
Principal and Assistant Principal 

 
 

WANTED:  
ENTHUSIASTIC PARENTS  TO HELP WITH CLASSROOM LITERACY PROGRAMS  

 
Wendy Barr will be running a Classroom Helpers Course, this year, consisting of 2 sessions.  Each of these will be 
from 7.00pm till 8.30pm and will take place on Thursday, 2nd March and Thursday, 9th March in the Music room.   
 
Parents must undertake the course before helping in classrooms with literacy.  We always encourage past helpers 
to do a refresher course if they would like to.  LǘΩǎ ŀ ƎǊŜŀǘ ƻǇǇƻǊǘǳƴƛǘȅ ǘƻ ǎƘŀǊŜ ƪƴƻǿƭŜŘƎŜΣ ƭŜŀǊƴ Ƙƻǿ ǘƻ ŀǎǎƛǎǘ ƛƴ 
the classroom as well as help your child at home. Snacks and cold drinks will be provided!   
 
Please fill out the form below if you are interested in attending and return it to the school Office by 9am 
Wednesday, 1st March.  
 
Regards, 
Wendy Barr  
 
# ---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

FGNth CLASSROOM HELPERS COURSE ς Thursdays 2nd and 9th March 2017 
 
Please return to the school Office by 9am Wednesday, 1st March. 
 
 
NAME OF ATTENDEE/:  _______________________________________________________ 
 
EMAIL ADDRESS:   ______________________________________________________________ 
 
NAME OF ELDEST CHILD:  _______________________________________________________       
 
9[59{¢ /IL[5Ω{ Dw!59Υ   ψψψψψψψψψψψψ 
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STUDENTS OF THE WEEK 
Congratulations to the following students who received Student of the Week: 
(Ending Friday 24th February 2017) 

 
 
 

Class Student  Reason 
5/6S 
Mr Sutherland 

Taya P For always giving her personal best and trying to improve her learning 

5/6O 
aƛǎǎ hΩ.Ǌƛen 

Ben E 
For actively participating in class discussions and asking relevant 
questions 

5/6K 
Miss Kabris 

Liam G 
For showing the initiative and courage to help his peers improve the 
school 

5/6F 
Mrs Fellows 

Jye W For making strong decisions and being a good role model 

3/4S 
Mrs Sutherland 

Airley S For participating to progress in all areas of learning this week 

3/4R 
Mrs Scanlon 

Ethan G 
For seeking help quickly and improving his skills at working 
independently 

3/4O 
aǎ hΩbŜƛƭƭ 

Chloe G For being so brave with her learning and injury! 

3/4C 
Miss Cichowicz 

Shima T-B For working hard to complete all tasks in class to the best of her ability 

3/4A 
Mrs Alenson 

Jesse M 
For working with dedication to cut out all her shapes and paste them in 
her book 

1/2Z 
Miss Zebisch 

Cooper B For using his investigation time to practise his letter writing skills 

1/2W 
Mrs Wilson 

Angus R For always listening carefully to instructions and focussing on his work 

1/2M 
Miss McGrath 

Cam W 
For making strong decisions about his learning and working hard on his 
writing.  Well done Cam! 

1/2K 
Ms Keltie 

Camden F 
For making strong choices with his learning so that he achieves his 
personal best 

1/2I 
Ms Iverach 

Cooper K For being brave and making strong choices about his learning 

Prep/1B 
Miss Brown 

Neve J-B 
For always being a kind and friendly classmate who always looks out for 
others 

Prep L 
Miss Locking 

Brax T For always making strong decisions and being a great leader in Prep L 

Prep G 
Miss Gonzales 

Thomas K For taking good care of his belongings and doing a good job as line leader 

Prep F 
Mrs Flanagan 

Ruby J-P For being a hard-working and helpful member of our Prep F team 

PE 
Ms Atkinson 

Caleb A and 
Zara I 

For being responsible and working cooperatively in 5/6 sport 

LOTE Options 
Mrs Beard 

Douglas S For willingly assisting others with their work 
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CSEF REMINDER:  
For those families with a Health Care Card, you are entitled to receive the CSEF monies which are $125 per primary school chil d.  This 

can be used for Camps, sport events or excursio ns.  Please find a CSEF application form in this newsletter, or drop in to the office to 

collect a hard copy.  

IMPORTANT: PLEASE NOTE:  

All families with a Health Care Card MUST APPLY IN 2017 by June 30 to receive the funding for this year.  It DOES NOT carr y over 

from previous years.  

 
 
 
 

 
 

TERM 1 WORKING BEE 
 

Saturday 4 March 2017 , 9am ð 12noon 

 

Come for a morning chat and general light work to bring our school grounds up to scratch in preparation for the up 

and coming Movie Night!   Remember to also bring the kids along to either help out or have a Saturday play date 

with their mates.  

 

We are hoping to move some mulch, do general pruning work, gutter cleaning, litter collection, and weather 

permitting painting of some outdoor seats etc.  

 

So if you can come  along, even for a short time, bring along your gardening gloves and sunhats.  We already have a 

couple of shovels, rakes and wheelbarrows so no need to bring them unless you want to.  

 

Morning tea is provided.  

 

Enquiries and/or RSVPs can be left at the off ice addressed to Fiona c/ - Buildings & Grounds Committee.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

SCHOOL CROSSING SUPERVISOR TIMES: 
Parents and Carers please note the Knox City Council School Crossing Supervisor times have changed 
slightly: 
They are now operating at the following times: 
8.20am-9.06am and 
3.14pm-4pm 
Please always remember to use the crossing during these times. 
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GRIP Student Leadership Program 
 
On Friday 24thFebruary the Year 6 captains went to the GRIP Student Leadership Program at the Melbourne 
Exhibition Centre. At the program we were taught the skills we need to become the best role models that we can 
be for our school.  Some of the activities that we participated in were: 
 

¶ Leading in the land of Zootopia.  This included watching a number of short clips from the movie Zootopia 
and discussing the different leadership characteristics that appear in the movie. This included standing 
up for what is right and believing in yourself. 
 

¶ The four expectations of responsibility. This included learning how to: role model values, uphold the 
trust of others, respond to needs and developing our own strengths.  
 

¶ Generating ideas that are outside of the box. This helped us think about many different ideas and 
activities that we could make that would benefit the students of our school.  

 

¶ Turning an idea into action. How to make your idea into something possible.   
 
As an added extra we got special visits from the NOISY BOYS. They gave us the opportunity to interact with 
students from other schools and learn about the different types of leadership and ideas that they have at their 
school.   
 
We learnt a lot about leadership and how we can be the best leaders at our school. We feel honored that we had 
the opportunity to go to the GRIP Leadership Program and look forward to trialing the things we learnt and use 
them in our school community this year.  
 
From Lucy Powers and Zoe Wilkinson  
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C¢Dbt{ ²ƛƭŘƭƛŦŜ ²ŀƭƪ ΧΦн ȅŜŀǊǎ ƻƴΧΦ 
 
¢ƘŜ C¢Dbt{ ²ƛƭŘƭƛŦŜ ²ŀƭƪ ǿŀǎ ŜǎǘŀōƭƛǎƘŜŘ н ȅŜŀǊǎ ŀƎƻ ǿƛǘƘ ŦǳƴŘƛƴƎ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ ǎǘŀǘŜ DƻǾŜǊƴƳŜƴǘΩǎ Communities 
for Nature program and volunteers from our school community. The walking track and surrounding native 
plantings were designed to connect existing native trees and provide protection and habitat for native animals 
and birds. The plants have now established and look great. A number of native birds have recently been spotted 
using the area including a nesting kookaburra and some plovers.  
Here are some before and after photos to show just how much a difference the Wildlife Walk has made to our 
schƻƻƭ ƎŀǊŘŜƴǎΧΦ 
BEFORE:  

 
AFTER: 

 
 

DISTRICT SWIMMING REPORT:  
 

The kids had a great time at District Swimming with some awesome results. It was great to see a few new faces 

try out. A big thank you to the parents for helping out with driving and been timer s.  
 

1st and 2nd go through to Divisional Swimming on March 8 at Aquanation, Ringwood.  
 

9/10 Boys  
James H: 1st Freestyle 2nd Backstroke 
Patrick W: 3rd Freestyle 3rd backstroke 1st breastroke 
Ethan H: 1st backstroke 
Archie N: 2nd Butterfly  
 

11 Boys  
Ryan M: 2nd Freestyle 3rd backstroke 3rd breastroke 2nd 
Butterfly 
Finn H: 1st Breastroke 
James L: 3rd Butterfly 
 

12/13 Boys  
Jack N: 2nd freestyle 1st backstroke  
Jack W: 2nd breastroke 2nd butterfly  
Toby J: 3rd Butterfly  
 

11 Girls  
Aria W-D: 2nd Freestyle 1st Breastroke 3rd backstroke 1st 
Butterfly 
Charlie H: 3rd Butterfly 1st Breastroke 
 

12/13 Girls  
Ruby W: 3rd Freestyle 3rd Butterfly 
Alexia H-S: 3rd Backstroke 
Zara I 3 rd: Breastroke 
 

Dense native planning 
along the fenceline 
provides structured 

habitat (grasses, small 
shrubs and taller 

shrubs/trees at the back) 
and a good visual 

screening to the fence! 
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 The Victorian PremieǊǎΩ wŜŀŘƛƴƎ /ƘŀƭƭŜƴƎŜ will open in March!  
YŜŜǇ ŀƴ ŜȅŜ ƻƴ ƻǳǊ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΩǎ ƴŜǿǎƭŜǘǘŜǊ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ /ƘŀƭƭŜƴƎŜ ǿŜōǎƛǘŜ ŦƻǊ ǳǇ ǘƻ ŘŀǘŜ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǘƛƻƴ.   
Visit: www.education.vic.gov.au/prc  
 

The 2017 Premiers' Reading Challenge can be accessed once your child is registered. 

Registration forms are available soon with the newsletter.  
 

The Premiersô Reading Challenge encourages children to read a set number of books over the year and 

record their efforts online. Itôs a great way to get young people talking about reading with their friends 

and pushing themselves to read as many book as they can. 
 

Take the Challenge. Read great books that you choose from the booklists and others of interest.  

 

Meeting the Challenge: 

Prep ï Year 2 30 books 20 or more 

Year 3 ï Year 9 15 books 10 or more 

 

Challenge Classroom Helpers 

As it takes time to enter the students into the Challenge data base, on the website, we need one parent 

classroom helper for each class. Training will be available (TBA). Basic computer skills are required.  

Helping would involve maybe 1 hour per week, in a time that suits you (and in consultation with the 

grade teacher). You will need to have a current óWorking with childrenô check. Fill in form below, if you 

can help. 

 

 

#ééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééé 
 

2017 Victorian Premierôs Reading Challenge                  Helper Nomination Form 
 

I would be interested in being a Grade Challenge helper, for the grade listed below:    
 

Parentôs Full Name (Print): _______________________________________________________ 

 

Parentôs Day-Time Phone Contact:  _______________________  /   ______________________ 

 

Parentôs email Contact:  __________________________________________________________   

 

PREFERRED  GRADE: ____________    NAME OF CHILD: __________________________ 
 

In the meantime, have a look at the website: http://www.education.vic.gov.au/about/events/prc  
 
Wendy Barr  
(Literacy Intervention Teacher) 
 
 
 
 

http://www.education.vic.gov.au/prc
http://www.education.vic.gov.au/about/events/prc
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